MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 30 APRIL 2010
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair) Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer), Melanie Matthews (Webmaster) and Helen Touray (Publicity Officer)
1) Apologies

Bev Anderson was unable to attend and had sent her apologies.
2) Matters Arising
There were no matters arising which do not appear elsewhere in the minutes.

3)
Feedback from the AGM
(i) John conceded that in being pressurised at the end of the AGM into holding a special meeting to further discuss the Council rules, he had left the BHAF open to criticism. Several emails about the subject have been received and acknowledged but which now require a formal and full response. The Council, having received copies of the emails, do not wish to meet to discuss either their new rules or the increase to the 2010 rents. Various options for response to the emails were discussed and the following agreed:
· Provide an apology for agreeing, in the heat of the moment, to hold a special meeting

· Explain the process that did take place and suggest that this is an issue about representation i.e. SRs should be more involved, lessons have been learned and every effort is being made to ensure better lines of communication with SRs, the aim being to achieve a more democratic process. Ultimately, however, the BHAF has no power to change the rules even had all the SRs been present at the review meetings.
Action: John to respond in full to the emails
(ii) Attendance had not been as good as in 2009, possibly because lots of members did not receive the Federation Newsletter in which the AGM was advertised. As reflected in the AGM minutes, it was a Council error and steps have been taken to ensure that it does not happen again.

(iii) Measures are also being taken to ensure that SR contact details are up to date and correct e.g. involvement being sought between the Council (Matt and Fiona) and Mel

Action: Mel to pursue what is doing with Matt and Fiona
(iv) It was agreed that the venue had been very good and that it should be used for the 2011 AGM, the proposed date and time for which is Wednesday 16 March 6.30 pm for 7.30 pm AGM start. The format will be networking over wine and cheese with the AGM following
Action: TL to liaise with the Council re booking the venue

(v) It was agreed that the structure for the AGM meeting will be more formal with members guided to the protocol of the meeting and a set of “standing orders”.

Action: John to provide Tracey with a copy of a set of “standing orders” which he access to
4) Federation Constitution Review
Further to the questions raised about the Constitution arising from the emails about the call for a Special Meeting, it was agreed that a review of the Constitution is necessary. Mel has access to a pro-forma and agreed to produce a working draft of a revised Constitution, whilst John mentioned that he has some documentation about the role of the Chair and the Secretary which he can give to Mel for her to produce a role description for publication on the website. It was agreed to include the subject of the Constitutional review on the SR agenda for June with presentation/adoption of the revised Constitution at the October SR meeting.

Action: Mel to work on the draft revised document, John to provide Mel with the role descriptions for Chair and Secretary and TL to include in the June SR agenda
5) Treasurer’s Update
i) Development Fund - Steve Lucas advised that the sum for 2010/11 is approximately £8k, that no money is given in advance but rather that, on approval of an application, monies are released from the fund.

He advised that an application had been received from Coldean in respect of re-positioning the gates on Coldean Lane to create better and safer disabled access to the site. A quote had been obtained from RJ Meaker for the work, costing £715, and the application was approved.

Action: Steve to send an invoice to Matt/Fiona
ii) Levy – Steve advised that approximately £800 had been received from the Council but, with the levy being calculated as 0.25% of ?, he would have expected the levy to be higher. He will query it with the Council although he commented that we do not spend what we are given. It was therefore suggested that further improvements in the operation of the sites could be made e.g. provision of combined camera/mobile telephones and mobile expenses for the SRs.
iii) Expenses – Steve advised that he is keeping a small amount of petty cash

and will settle expenses as they are incurred because the Committee members 

give their time voluntarily and should not be out of pocket. Mel confirmed that she 
would submit an invoice for her expenses, mainly related to paper and printer
cartridges which she sources via her work at a competitive charge. Tracey advised that, on John’s suggestion, she should order an external hard drive and some memory sticks to ensure that the Committee’s business is safely recorded and backed-up.
6) Update on Competitions
With Bev not being present, it was simply agreed that all Committee members should encourage allotment holders to enter the competitions and to ensure, where they can, that things like the posters for the Children’s Competition are visible on the site gates.
7) Website Update
Mel advised that she was getting there with the website but that she had a long way to go still, although it was agreed by all that she’s done a fabulous job. Ideas were discussed for inclusion on the website e.g. details of Plumpton’s bee course, Helen’s son’s bee project which could be linked to a bee blog from Tracey about her bees. Also, tips for common problems like overcoming caterpillars with the use of netting, rhubarb leaves, environmesh, using scissors or as a feed to chickens and ducks.
Mel advised that Matt had proposed operating an expert’s forum for the website and Carol volunteered as an expert. The forum will be moderated by Mel and we need another 3 or 4 volunteers to get it up and running, as well as a little more work from Mel. She also commented that it would be good source of email contact details when members have to log in with their email addresses.

It was proposed that Mel puts the Google earth references up for the various sites and that contact should be made with the SRs for news and photos.
8) Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was agreed as Friday 28 May at 10.00 am at Mel’s house.
9) AOB

i) Bev had asked Mel to voice her opinion on the recruitment of the two new in house team Council staff i.e. that she is strongly in favour of an apprenticeship approach and would like the matter raised at the next meeting with the Council. Also, she wanted it to be noted that the Council’s proposal regarding this recruitment is yet another change of plan and that it remains to be seen how successful the initiative will be. The Committee then pondered on who Rob and Phillipe are, where do they fit into the structure and will they continue to be involved on the sites or replaced by the two new members of staff. This should also be raised at the next Council meeting.
Action: TL to include on next agenda for Council meeting
ii) Matt had asked that it be noted that he had received several calls about burst pipes and that some thought needs to be given to the prioritisation of work on the sites in the future e.g. relating to fencing, paths and water. He will be contacting the SRs to ask them of any outstanding work which needs to be factored in.

Action: All to encourage SRs to communicate with Matt
iii) Regarding the Committee’s historic records, Tracey was asked to reorganise what there is and Mel will let her have a memory stick with related information on it.

Action: Tracey to organise 

iv) Regarding Enews a link with BHOGG was suggested, as was Tracey’s bee blogg and a reminder regarding the competitions.
v) It was agreed that new presentation material is needed for the Federation e.g. photos from last year’s competition judging and for use at the Preston Park and Dorothy Stringer upcoming events.

Action: John to email pictures to Mel that he has of last year’s competition judging

vi) John advised that English Heritage had approached the Federation again to take part in the same event as last year. The consensus was that, with little generally being known about the respective sites, it was tricky to add anything of great value to the events and, in any case, attendance had been low last year. It was agreed that BHOGG, the Whitehawk and Weald might be better approached than the Federation as a whole.

Action: John to refer English Heritage to BHOGG, Whitehawk and Weald

vii) Matt has emailed the SRs advising that “allotment week” will be held during Sunday 9 to Sunday 15 August. However, it was agreed that the Federation will not be directly involved although Mel will include reference to it in Enews and direct people if they wish to be involved in events.

viii) Carol advised that she had attended a discussion with the Council on community composting; there has been a change in environmental law which means that compost can now be moved around the City, and applications can be made for individual sites to participate.

ix) John advised that he and Matt would be attending a meeting of Adur Council in relation to the allotment watch scheme, in order to assess if it would be useful in Brighton & Hove.

